
   
 

CITY OF CALLAWAY 
DISASTER RECOVERY ADMINISTRATION SERVICES 

RFQ NO.:  PW2024-05 
 

ADDENDUM #1 
 

 
Date Issued: FEBRUARY 26, 2024 
 
This addendum is being released to address the following questions. 
 

1. Can the maximum 30-page count be removed entirely from the RFP, as it seems to 
unnecessarily restrict a firm’s ability to more fully respond with its qualifications and 
technical approach to this critically import work for the City of Callaway? 
Yes, we will remove the 30-page limit entirely from the RFP. 

 
2. Is there an incumbent for the services? 

Yes.  
 
3. Who is the incumbent for these services?   

Tetra Tech.   
 

4. Is the City currently managing active recovery related grants such as FEMA PA, CDBG-DR, 
or Hazard Mitigation Programs (FEMA/HUD)?   
Yes.   
 

5. The RFP’s scope of work includes a broad range of services which require a diverse set of 
professional skills and capability.  Does the City intend on making multiple awards to provide 
the option for assigning specialized implementation scope to those firms with greater 
experience and capacity per task or disaster?   
No.   
 

Audra K. Boswell 
Audra K. Boswell, City Clerk 
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This Addendum must be acknowledged and included with the bid packet submission. 
 
__________________________________  ____________________________________ 
Signature      Company Name 
 
__________________________ 
Date 


